
WILLISTON PLANNING COMMISSION  

 

July 20, 2023 

 

Shana Louiselle 

Vermont Electric Power Company 

Slouiselle@velco.com 

 

Re: Petition of Vermont Transco LLC, and Vermont Electric Power Company, Inc. (collectively, 

“VELCO”), for a Certificate of Public Good pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 248(j) authorizing upgrades 

to VELCO’s existing Tafts Corner Substation, located in Williston, Vermont 

 

Dear VELCO: 

 

On July 20, 2023 the Williston Planning Commission received notice from you of Vermont 

Electric Power Company’s (VELCO) intent to make upgrades to VELCO’s existing Tafts Corner 

substation in Williston, Vermont all within the exiting substation fence.  The primary upgrades 

consist of (1) connecting an existing spare 115/13.2 kV transformer that is currently located at 

the substation; (2) installing a new 115 kV ring bus breaker on an existing foundation; and (3) 

installing a new 115 kV voltage transformer with foundation (the “Project”).  We have reviewed 

the Project description provided by VELCO and we waive the 45-day advance notice 

requirement, as permitted by 30 V.S.A. § 248(f). 

 

Sincerely, 

Williston Planning Commission  

 

 

 

By: ________________________, Co Chair 

 

Exh. Petitioner DH-5

mailto:Slouiselle@velco.com


 

 

   
 
 
June 5, 2023 
 
Shana Louiselle 
Vermont Electric Power Company 
Slouiselle@velco.com 
 
RE: Petition of Vermont Transco LLC, and Vermont Electric Power Company, Inc. (collectively, 
“VELCO”), for a Certificate of Public Good pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 248(j) authorizing upgrades to 
VELCO’s existing Tafts Corner Substation, located in Williston, Vermont 
 
Dear Shana,  
 
On May 31, the Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission received notice from you of 
Vermont Electric Power Company’s (VELCO) intent to make upgrades to VELCO’s existing Taft’s 
Corner substation in Williston, Vermont all within the exiting substation fence.  The primary 
upgrades consist of (1) connecting an existing spare 115/13.2 kV transformer that is currently 
located at the substation; (2) installing a new 115 kV ring bus breaker on an existing foundation; and 
(3) installing a new 115 kV voltage transformer with foundation (the “Project”).  We have reviewed 
the Project description provided by VELCO and we waive the 45-day advance notice requirement, as 
permitted by 30 V.S.A. § 248(f). 
 
If I can provide any additional information, please contact me at 802-735-3500 or 
cbaker@ccrpcvt.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission 
 

By:  

Charles Baker, Executive Director 

 

110 West Canal Street, Suite 202 
Williston, VT 05404-2109 
802-846-4490 
www.ccrpcvt.org 
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